
AFCA Meeting & Picnic 6 p.m. May 15 at Lubber Run

    Every night is special on this year’s Lubber Run Amphithe-
ater schedule of free family entertainment, but some are 
more special than others...and June 14th goes beyond that. 
That Friday date marks the 50th anniversary of Arlington’s 
unique outdoor entertainment venue and the opening night 
of another exciting season of music under the stars right here 
in Arlington Forest.
     Grammy-nominated performer Raul Midon (*see his 
profile at the end of this article) kicks off the 2019 summer 
season at 8 pm, but the 50th anniversary celebration begins 
at 7 pm when the Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation 
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and Doodle Hoppers 4 Kids Toy Store in Falls Church provide 
free ice cream from a vintage 1969 Good Humor truck (while 
supplies last so get there early) along with 1969 tunes for 
listening and dancing. It’s picnic time! 
     And there’s more! Kids (and adults) can join in a sidewalk 
chalk drawing extravaganza and Foundation volunteers will 
interview young and old about their memories of Lubber 
Run Amphitheater. In event of rain, the celebration will begin 
at 7 pm on June 29 in conjunction with the scheduled 8 pm 
performance by Signature Theater.
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     The final AFCA meeting of 
the season is a neighborhood 
tradition -- a little business 
mixed with a lot of food, fun, 
and friends.
    The Wednesday, May 15, 
AFCA meeting will be a pot-
luck picnic starting 6 pm in 
the Lubber Run Park shelter 
located upstream from the 
amphitheater. 
    AFCA will cook up hamburg-

 re-election, but any dues-paying AFCA member is welcome 
to place their name in nomination at the meeting.    The 
event will last about an hour. Children and friendly dogs are 
welcome. This will be the last AFCA meeting until September.
     While all residents are invited to every AFCA meeting, the 
May picnic meeting is a great way for infrequent attendees 
and recent arrivals to see their neighborhood association in 
action and have a say in its leadership. Thanks go to Chris 
Scheer for organizing the picnic again this year.

ers and hotdogs and provide buns, condiments, soda, plates, 
cups, utensils, and napkins. Residents should bring a side 
dish to share (salad, veggies, fruit, chips, snack, or dessert) 
and non-alcoholic drinks other than water and soda.
    There will be a brief business meeting to hold the annual 
election of AFCA officers. All current officers plan to run for 
re-election, but any dues-paying AFCA member is welcome 
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Editor’s Note
    The Arlington Forester welcomes articles, news notes, 
letters, and photos focusing on non-commercial events 
or issues specific to our neighborhood. We publish eight 
times per year (Sept to Nov and Jan to May). Deadline for 
submissions is the first of the month. E-mail submissions 
of up to 400 words to newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 
Space often fills up before the deadline.
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Amphitheater 
...continued from page 1

Entertainer Profile: 
Lubber Run Amphitheater 50th anniversary kickoff 
entertainer Raul Midon’s impassioned acoustic gui-
tar playing -- a mix of rock, classical, and flamenco 
- complements his smooth, relaxed voice. Blind since 
birth, Midon began playing drums early in his child-
hood before switching to guitar. He relocated to Mi-
ami for college in the '90s where he moonlighted as 
a background vocalist for Latin pop recordings. Word 
quickly spread of his talent as a singer and guitarist, 
inspired by singer/songwriters such as Hermeto Pas-
coal, Joni Mitchell, James Taylor, and Bill Withers.

    

     This year’s Lubber Run Amphitheater summer concert 
series runs through September 15.  The schedule includes 
30 programs covering the gamut of the lively arts: theater 
and dance, rock, hip hop, classical music, country and folk, 
world music, jazz/R&B and children’s entertainment.  The 
full schedule is printed on pages 8 and 9 of this newslet-
ter -- suitable for pulling out to post on your refrigerator 
or otherwise keeping handy for reference throughout the 
season. As an Arlington County facility, Lubber Run Am-
phitheater concerts may be canceled due to inclement 
weather on relatively short notice. 
     Your generous donations to the Lubber Run Amphithe-
ater Foundation (a 501(c)3 non-profit) at the amphitheater 
wishing well or to the Lubber Run Amphitheater Founda-
tion, 107 N. Park Drive, Arlington VA 22203, fund children 
shows, other selected Amphitheater performances and 
special activities and events. This year, the Foundation will 
present three 11 am Sunday children shows:
-- August 25 Wildlife Ambassadors: Immediately following 
this show at noon, the Foundation, in partnership with Lee 
Arts Center artists, will sponsor Wild Life, Wild Art in the 
Lubber Run Park pavilion, rain or shine. Kids will craft clay 
creations, and the Foundation will provide free pizza and 
drinks.

-- September 8 Mad Science of DC (Rain date: September 
22): Designed to spark imaginative learning and scientific 
literacy for children in preschool through grade 6.
-- September 15 The Great Zucchini: The Great Zucchini 
was voted Washington Family Magazine’s “Favorite Chil-
dren’s Entertainer” of 2017 and 2018.
     Foresters can keep up with this year’s Lubber Run 
Amphitheater schedule on Facebook and find a complete 
schedule with descriptions of the programs on the Arling-
ton County web site. Search "Lubber Run Amphitheater".
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 Save the Date:
AFCA Meeting & Picnic 

May 15, 6 pm at Lubber Run  
Bring a side dish to share!

Community Yard Sale - May 18
     Sale participants living near Arlington Blvd, Carlin 
Springs Rd., George Mason Dr. and Henderson Dr. are en-
couraged to post signs pointing into the neighborhood and 
to their sales (please remove signs at day’s end). AFCA will 
also post signs at strategic points.
     In addition, AFCA has placed classified ads in the Wash-
ington Post and the Sun Gazette and online ads on Craig-
slist, the Arlington Patch, and YardSaleSearch.com. The ads 
mention the May 19 rain date.
     For many people, yard sale success is not measured 
by profit, but by how much unwanted stuff is moved out 
instead of left cluttering rooms, basement or attic. The sale 
is also a great community event. Families can say hello to 
neighbors down the block and strike their own bargains. 
Kids can set up a lemonade stand.
     So, whether you are a seller, buyer or both, please 
come out on Saturday morning, May 18. The yard sale will 
proceed if there is drizzle or passing light showers. But if 
substantial rain is forecast, AFCA will send a message on its 
listserv to shift to rain date May 19.   

     The map on the back cover 
of this newsletter depicts the 
participants who signed up for 
Arlington Forest Community 
Yard Sale before this issue’s edit-
ing deadline. Sellers are encour-
aged to make photocopies of the 
map (also downloadable from 
the online Arlington Forester 

at www.arlingtonforestva.org under the Newsletter tab) 
and display them alongside their merchandise so that, 
once shoppers find one sale site, they can pick up a map 
leading them to other sites.
     In past years, additional sellers have participated with-
out submitting their address to be marked on the map. So, 
as you walk around your neighborhood on yard sale morn-
ing, you may find additional sellers. 
     Suggestions on how to run a successful sale include:  
display items in shopper-friendly ways, sort clothes by size 
and toys by user age, have grocery sacks on hand, price 
items reasonably, accept only cash, be ready to make 
change, and watch your money. To snag buyers who make 
yard sales their business, start setting up at 7 am. In late 
morning, people come out looking for close-out prices. 
If left with large items that you simply want to get rid of, 
leave them at the curb with a “free” sign and they will 
probably be gone by Sunday afternoon. 
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     As the Arlington Forester publication year ends, let's 
recognize those whose hard work is responsible for getting 
this newsletter delivered to your front door eight times a 
year.
     First, thank you to Laura Smialowicz who has done the 
layout each issue for the past nine years -- fitting articles, 
photos, and advertisements into available space; creating 
attractive graphics, and posting the finished newsletter 
on AFCA's website (www.arlingtonforestva.org under the 
Newsletter tab). 
     Next, let's thank the delivery teenagers who go door-to-
door on cold winter days and climb long flights of steps in 
the hilly sections of our neighborhood. This year’s deliv-
ery crew was David Alves, Emily Engelken, Marcus Helm, 
Bridget and Jack Holt, Emilio Luz-Ricca, Anna and Gavin 
McLaughlin, Zi Rattleman, Christoph Schoer, Declan Rob-
erts, and Ava Smialowicz. 
     Thanks go to the neighbors who submitted articles 
this past year, including Jennifer Weber, Natalie Roisman, 
Hutch Brown, Lora Strine, Liz Kauffman, Luke Reynolds, Ken 
Schellenberg, Mary Ann Strawn, and Chris Scheer. 
     Thanks also to our advertisers whose support almost 
covers most of the cost of printing and distributing the 
newsletter. Please consider our advertisers first when you 
need a good or service that they offer.

     Beyond this newsletter, we owe thanks to our AFCA 
Board members and Neighborhood Conservation Plan 
representatives (see list on page 2).  Important work was 
also done this past year by neighbors who volunteer their 
time on the Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation, Lubber 
Run Farmers Market committee, Neighborhood Conserva-
tion Plan Update committee, and N. Carlin Springs Traffic 
Safety committee. We thank those who assisted at the 
annual Holiday Party, children’s Halloween parade, and 
the scarecrow making event. Thanks also to residents who 
participated in our annual Spring Cleanup and those who, 
throughout the year, stop to pick up trash in our parks.     
     Look for the next issue of this newsletter at your front 
door in mid-September. Until then, have a great summer!

Farmers Market open every Saturday:  The Lubber Run 
Farmers Market is open every Saturday at Barrett Elemen-
tary School between 8am and 12 noon through November. 
See you on Saturday mornings to:
-- Shop for fresh ingredients for the week's meals
-- Catch up with neighbors
-- Have breakfast and coffee 
-- Hang out and listen to music
-- If coming with young children, visit the playground
To learn more, visit http://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org.

Giving Thanks
by John Naland

There has been a lot written on millennials 
and their impact on the housing market.  
Some claim this generation is becoming the 
largest share of first-time home buyers, 
while others claim millennials don’t want to 
own a home, blaming them for the dip in 
homeownership rate. While it’s true that 
millennials are buying homes later in life 
than their parents did, they are not solely to 
blame for today’s housing market trends. 
Freddie Mac’s Insight Report explored the 
impact of the Silent and Baby Boomer 
Generations on the housing market. Why 
are millennials unable to find a home to buy 
at a young age like their predecessors? 
The answer: Seniors born after 1931 are 
staying in their homes longer than prior 
generations, instead choosing to “age in 
place.” This trend accounts for about 1.6 
million houses held back from the market 
through 2018, representing one year’s 
typical supply of new construction, or more 
than half of the current shortfall of 2.5 
million housing units estimated in 
December’s Insight. 

Older Americans prefer to age in place 
because they are satisfied with their 
communities, their homes, and their quality 
of life. According to the National 
Association of Realtors, inventory of homes 
for sale is currently at a 3.5-month supply, 
which means that nationally we are in a 
seller’s market. Locally we have about a 
one month supply.  A ‘normal’ housing 
market requires 6-7 months inventory, a 
level we have not achieved since August 
2012. The most important fundamental in 
today’s housing market is the lack of 
houses for sale. This shortage has been 
identified as an important barrier to young 
adults buying their first homes.  
If you are one of the many seniors who 
desires to retire in the same area you’ve 
always lived, you’re not alone.  
 
Will your current house fit your needs 
throughout retirement? If you have any 
questions about demand for your house, 
let’s get together to discuss the 
opportunities available today! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	 	

	

	

Casey O'Neal 
Associate Broker 

703-217-9090 
casey@caseyoneal.com 

RE/MAX Allegiance 
www.caseyoneal.com 

 
FREE Notary Service for 

Arlington Foresters! 
 
Before you place your 
home on the market - I 
can help you be as ready 
as possible. Contact me 
for a Room by Room 
Review and I can share 
strategies for optimizing 
the presentation of your 
property with my three 
decades of experience.  
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Around the Forest
Edison Park Playground: On April 24, AFCA voted 17-0 to 
approve the Final Design for the Edison Park renovations. 
The design includes separate play areas for age groups 2-5 
and 5-12 and multigenerational swings, with improved 
circulation for accessibility and park use; new site furnish-
ings – benches, picnic tables, bike racks, trash and recycle 
cans; reforestation (required) and additional plantings for 
shade, beautification and pollinators; maintenance and 
improvement of trail through the use of grass-pave or a 
similar engineered product for trails; and stormwater man-
agement to reduce erosion. This $760,00 Neighborhood 
Conservation Project now moves into the engineering and 
contracting phase. Construction is expected to begin in 
March or April of next year with the removal of existing 
playground equipment. The new park is scheduled to open 
in fall of 2020. A link to the design is on the Neighborhood 
tab of the AFCA website. Learn more and sign up for email 
updates at the project page:  
https://projects.arlingtonva.us/projects/edison-park/.

Since 1990 
-

Decks & Patios
Kitchens & Bathrooms

-

One One Stop for all your 
Remodeling Needs!

Call today to 
schedule Your 
free estimate!

www.berriz.com

Call 703.552.7565

Spring Cleanup: We had a good turnout for the ninth an-
nual Arlington Forest Spring Cleanup on Saturday morn-
ing, April 27. Groups of neighbors removed trash from the 
streambed in Lubber Run Park and cleaned up the buffer 
strip on the southside of Arlington Blvd.  At the foot of N. 
Granada St. (see photo), neighbors scoured the Four Mile 
Run flood plain between N. Carlin Springs Dr. and Arlington 
Blvd filling five bags with trash and pulled numerous over-
size  objects out of the steam for the County to haul away. 
AFCA thanks the volunteers for their efforts to preserve 
our green spaces and remove trash that otherwise would 
have been washed down to the Potomac River and eventu-
ally into Chesapeake Bay.

Save the Date: 
Community Yard Sale 
on Saturday, May 18th



Nature News

Your Arlington Forest Representative for selling or buying a home 
The market in the Arlington Forest Community is still active!  The inventory is extremely low.  Here 
is a list of homes that are under contract and or sold in the past 90 days. Inventory is low 
and homes in Arlington Forest are selling within days!  
Active: 210 N. Columbus Street Arlington, VA 22204 is listed for $699,900 
Pending: 222 N. Park Road Arlington, VA 22203 was listing for $749,900 and is due to settle on 4/10 
Sold: 5504 Carling Springs Rd Arlington VA 22203 was listed for $685,000 and sold for $640,000 
Sold: 4734 Arlington Blvd Arlington VA 22204 was listed for $699,789 and sold for $695,000 
Sold: 5141 N. 3rd Street Arlington, VA 22203 was listed for $989,000 and sold for $955,000 
Sold: 35 S. Aberdeen Street Arlington, VA 22204 was listed for $1,100,000 and sold for $,1050,000 
Sold: 5032 N Carling Springs Rd Arlington VA 22203 listed for $1,099,000 
My family and I have been Arlington Forester’s since 2000. We are committed to our community 
and you! Ask about my Arlington Forester seller rebate program and services.  

Samuel Davis  
Associate Broker 
Long and Foster 
Cellular: (202) 256-7039 
E-mail: Samuel@LNF.com 

If you are considering listing you home for sale take of 
advantage of my Free no obligation consultation that 
could save you thousands of DOLLARS! 

     - tion to produce electricity at the Covanta Waste-to-Energy 
facility in Alexandria. The plant can process 975 tons 
of waste each day, producing 21 megawatts of energy, 
enough to power some 20,000 homes. The melted glass is 
currently discharged as ash and sent to the Fairfax County 
Ash Monofil, but Covanta is evaluating whether the ash, 
including glass residue, can be used in paving and other 
projects.
     Alternately, residents can bring their glass containers to 
one of two County recycling drop-off centers: Quincy Park 
(N. Quincy St. and Washington Blvd.) or the Trades Center 
(2700 S. Taylor St. in Shirlington). Glass dropped off there 
will travel to Fairfax County to be crushed and turned into 
sand and gravel for use in paving, construction, and land-
scaping.

Recycling Reminder: Do not place your recyclables in plas-
tic bags. Items enclosed in plastic bags are discarded at the 
sorting facility which does not have time to open plastic 
bags (even see-through bags) to determine if they contain 
recyclables. Instead, place cans and other recyclables loose 
in the blue recycling cart.  Also, never include plastic bags 
such as grocery sacks in the recycling cart as they can jam 
the sorting machinery. 

Major Recycling Change:  The County Board voted unani-
mously on April 25 to ask residents to stop placing glass 
in their blue recycling carts. Instead, the County now asks 
residents to discard their glass containers in their black 
trash carts. The County will be notifying customers by mail 
and via informational hangers on their waste collection 
carts. 
     A significant drop in the market value of glass recy-
clables means it is no longer economically or environ-
mentally sustainable for the County to collect them via 
single-stream recycling. With markets as they are, recy-
cling centers that receive materials from Arlington and 
other localities are frequently depositing glass in landfills 
rather than forwarding them on to recycling facilities. Also, 
broken glass can contaminate other recyclables rendering 
them unrecyclable.  
     Last year, glass accounted for almost a quarter of the 
contents by weight inside blue recycling carts in Arlington. 
The County will save money in processing costs for each 
ton of glass left out of single-stream residential recycling 
since it costs less to process. The County expects to pass 
the savings along to customers through a decrease in the 
Household Solid Waste Rate.
     Glass placed in black trash carts is collected for incin-
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You Don't Have to Interview the  
#1 Remodeler in Arlington... But...  

Why Wouldn't You? 
For a larger Graph image 

and more information 
about the Graph, visit our 

website at 

        www.CookBros.org/ArlForest 

     Jennifer Sauter-Price is a woman who has visions. And 
when she dreams, she dreams in purple. Jennifer is the 
visionary behind the start-up nonprofit R.E.A.D. (Read 
Early And Daily). It’s an organization dedicated to putting 
new, quality books in the hands of children and parents 
of diverse backgrounds who might not have the luxury of 
owning books. Not only does R.E.A.D. supply free books, 
the organization offers guidance to parents about sharing 
the reading experience.
     “The importance of reading to children from birth, 
cannot be over emphasized,” said Jennifer, backing up her 
claim with scholarly statistics. She comes equipped with 
Master’s degrees in child development and clinical social 
work. “By the age of three, 85 per cent of a child’s brain is 
developed. Verbal interaction is critical, talking, singing and 
especially reading. “ And having books in the home is key.
     According to Jennifer, children who come to school 
without having books and reading are measurably behind 
their peers. In her initial attempts to promote reading, Jen-
nifer pulled on her pajamas and showed up to chair book 
fairs at Barrett Elementary school. Being known as “Pajama 
Mama” delighted the students and created the attention 
she had hoped to draw to the books. She went on to serve 
as president of the Barrett PTA.

     In the meantime, she worked for the nonprofit the 
Reading Connection which provided books to low income 
children. When the Reading Connection was dissolved, she 
knew she had a new challenge and R.E.A.D. was born. It 
has developed a two-pronged approach, selling books to 
provide funding and giving books.
     At bookfairs and pop-up stores across the area, Jen-
nifer sells books for young readers. Her stock consists of 
culturally relevant literature highlighting diversity and 
inclusiveness. During the first year of operation in 2018, 
the fledgling organization sold close to 1,000 books at 10 
pop up events and one book fair. Because of these sales 
R.E.A.D. was able to give nearly 500 new books to almost 
200 children.
     At Clarendon Day, craft fairs, and other venues, Jennifer 
has set up her book racks and displayed reading materials. 
Moving books from place to place requires heavy lifting 
and often family members are pressed into service. Hus-
band Vince has assisted with transporting boxes and book 
racks. Also helping are daughters Grace, a student at Duke 
Ellington School for the Arts, and Delaney, who attends 
Kenmore Middle School.
     Jennifer’s big  dream is purchasing a book bus and paint-

Notable Neighbor
by Mary Ann Strawn

....continued on page 10
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s 8pm Friday June 14
Raul Midon
Two-time Grammy Award-nominee (“Best Male Jazz Vocalist” 2018 and 2019) RAUL MIDÓN opens the 50th 
Anniversary Lubber Run Summer Concert Season.
Pre-Show Celebration *
The 50th anniversary celebration begins at 7pm when the Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation and Doodle 
Hoppers 4 Kids Toy Store in Falls Church provide free ice cream from a vintage 1969 Good Humor truck (while 
supplies last so get there early) along with 1969 tunes for listening and dancing. And more! 

8pm Saturday June 15
Justin Jones
D.C. based singer-songwriter Justin 
Jones plays “electrified country 
and roots-rock that leaves plenty 
of space for Jones to hold court” — 
Washington Post

8pm Friday June 21
Full Power Blues Band
A mainstay at numerous festivals 
throughout the DMV, the band 
features vocalist Mama Moon, 
saxophonist Murray Green, and 
guitarist Sam’i Nuriddin.

8pm Saturday June 22
Sin Miedo
One of the best Salsa orchestras 
in DC. Led by French pianist Didier 
Prossaird, Sin Miedo has been 
performing in the area for the past 
20 years.

11am Sunday June 23
Grandsons Jr
The kids-oriented version of the 
DC-area roots rock superstars, the 
Grandsons, Jr., have won “best 
children’s artist” 3 years in a row 
from the Washington Area Music 
Association!

8pm Friday June 28
Arlington Philharmonic 
The 7th Annual “Pops for Pets” is 
a benefit for both the Arlington 
Philharmonic and Animal Welfare 
League of Arlington (AWLA). Your 
pets are welcome patrons for this 
event!

8pm Saturday June 29
Signature Theatre
Enjoy a cabaret style performance 
by the thrilling voices that star in 
productions by Arlington’s Tony 
Award®-winning professional 
theater.

11am Sunday June 30
Encore Stage & Studio
“A Sidewalk Stroll” stars 
professional artists who bring park 
adventures and friendly animals to 
life, all the while teaching about 
navigating through life’s surprises. 

8pm Friday July 5
U.S. Army Blues
The premier jazz ensemble of 
the United States Army, they 
have shared the stage with jazz 
greats such as Dave Brubeck, Doc 
Severinsen, Stanley Turrentine, and 
Dr. Billy Taylor.

8pm Saturday July 6
The Fuss
A dynamic ska, rocksteady, and 
early reggae band from DC. Their 
sound pays tribute to the music of 
1960’s Jamaica and the British Mod 
scene, while putting modern slant 
on the timeless styles.

11am Sunday July 7
Reptiles Alive
Fun for all ages!  Enjoy exciting 
stories about how the animals 
survive while meeting an exotic 
cast of snakes, lizards, turtles and 
other amazing animals.

8pm Friday July 12
Vox Pop
Consisting of high-energy, 
entertaining live performers, Vox 
Pop was a 2017 headliner of the 
National A Cappella Convention in 
Memphis, TN. 

6pm Saturday July 13
King Soul
DC-based Rockabilly/Roots band 
influenced by classic Sun Records 
in Memphis, music recorded at the 
Quonset Hut and RCA Studio B in 
Nashville in the 1950s and ‘60s. 
Note the early 6pm start time!

11am Sunday July 14
Rocnocerous
These three bandmates have been 
making award-winning music for 
the whole family since 2005 and 
have gained significant national 
recognition performing at the 
Kennedy Center and Wolf Trap. 



8pm Friday July 19
Dogo
Born in Lome, Togo, DOGO played in 
the Togolese capital before moving 
here and founding the Afropop/
Afrofunk band Elikeh. Known for 
high energy performances and 
original material.

8pm Saturday July 20
The Hot Lanes
Influenced by Wynton Marsalis and 
the Jazz at Lincoln Center Orchestra, 
this group promotes jazz in the 
area through festivals, concerts, 
and educational masterclasses in 
schools.

11am Sunday July 21
Rainbow Rock Band
Winners of a Parents’ Choice Fun 
Stuff Award for their debut CD, 
and a 2018 Family Choice Award, 
they mix musical genres from folk, 
pop rock to rockabilly, all the while 
being EDUCATIONAL and FUN!! 

8pm Friday July 26
Mariachi Los Amigos
A group of friends who share a 
passion for the lively, extraverted 
sound of mariachi music which  
originated among the ranching and 
farming people of west Mexico in 
the 19th century.

8pm Saturday July 27
Shamans Of Sound
They bring a variety influences to 
the table, ranging from roots and 
dub to hip-hop, r&b, soul, funk and 
dancehall but it’s their shared love 
of reggae which brings everyone 
together.

11am Sunday July 28
Levine School Of Music
Join our First Music faculty for a 
program of music and fun for the 
whole family by accomplished 
musicians and early childhood 
specialists who emphasize learning 
through play. 

8pm Friday Aug 2
Company Danzante
A contemporary repertory dance 
company based in Arlington. 
Since 2013, the company has 
presented work at the Kennedy 
Center Millennium Stage and other 
venues.

8pm Saturday Aug 3
Irene Jalenti - 
“Homage to the Beatles”
Italian-born, Baltimore-based 
jazz vocalist Irene Jalenti brings 
a jazz take on the legendary rock 
anthems of The Beatles.

11am Sunday Aug 4
Mr. Gabe & Circle Time All 
Stars
Featuring electric guitar, bass and 
drums, they perform a rockin’ ‘n’ 
rollin’ mix of traditional favorites, 
family-friendly rock and pop songs.

8pm Friday Aug 9
Carly Harvey
Combines Blues, Jazz, Soul, & 
Americana roots styles to create 
a unique sound that calls to mind 
Etta James, Bonnie Raitt, Nina 
Simone, with a little Ella Fitzgerald 
thrown in for good measure.

8pm Saturday Aug 10
Veronneau
A delicious blend of bossa nova, 
jazz, samba, swing and acoustic 
music performed in English, French, 
Spanish and Portuguese.

11am Sunday Aug 11
Encore Stage & Studio
A journey for the whole family: 
One imaginary friend, cardboard 
boxes, and a brave Rocket Woman 
together make one journey that is 
out of this world!

11am Sunday Aug 25
Wildlife Ambassadors: 
Wild Life/Wild Art*
Get up close to exotic animals! 
Then join Lee Arts Center artists 
to make clay creations and enjoy 
pizza and beverages supplied by 
the Foundation.  

11am Sunday Sep 8
Mad Science of DC*
Designed to spark imaginative 
learning and scientific literacy 
with locations across the globe. 
For children in preschool through 
grade 6 for over 25 years. 
(Rain Date: 11am Sunday Sep 22)

11am Sunday Sep 15
The Great Zucchini*
A fixture at the White House Easter 
Egg Roll and National Zoo’s Guppy 
Gala, the Great Zucchini was voted 
Washington Family Magazine’s 
“Favorite Children’s Entertainer” of 
2017 and 2018.

* Funded  in full or in part by your Wishing Well donations to The Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation. 
Donations to the Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation help support family programming, funding activities,  
celebrations, and other selected Amphitheater performances.

Subject to change - for schedule updates visit https://arts.arlingtonva.us/lubber-run/

Arlington’s LUBBER RUN AMPHITHEATER performance series is presented by Arlington Cultural Affairs, a Division 
of Arlington Economic Development, in cooperation with the Arlington 
Forrest neighborhood’s Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation.

Celebrate the Sum
m

er! Join us for Free Concerts at Lubber Run. 200 N
 Colum

bus St, Arlington, VA 22203
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Community Calendar
Next AFCA Meeting:  Wednesday, May 15th, 6 PM, Lubber 
Run Shelter.

Lubber Run Farmers Market: Open Saturday mornings 
through November.

QuarterFest (www.quarterfestballston.org, formerly Taste of 
Arlington): May 18th- 19th near Ballston Quarter mall.

Annual Yard Sale: Saturday, May 18th. Turn unwanted stuff 
into cash.
Elections: June 11th. Democratic primary for State races.

Lubber Run Amphitheater: June 14th. Live entertainment 
under the stars resumes.

Arlington County Fair: August 14th to 18th. Rides, food, 
displays, and racing pigs.

Future AFCA Meetings:
September 18th: AFCA begins a new year of advocacy.

ing it purple. Purple and orange are the bold logo colors 
of R.E.A.D. The goal is to fill the bus with reading material 
and go directly to community centers where books can be 
given to families.
     But busses take money. The group recently reached the 
second round in a bid for a national grant, raising $3,000 to 
prove community support for the book bus project. Read 
all about it, visit the website: www.readearlyanddaily.org.

RailsPosts

	

Notable Neighbor
...continued from page 7

To learn more about 
the Farmers Market go to

http://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org  
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JIM MCGARITY 
Associate Broker 

 

 Life Member NVAR Multi Million 
Dollar Club 

 
703-283-7509 

 
jim.mcgarity@longandfoster.com 

 

Let’s get it SOLD! 
 

Sometime this year you may be selling your home. Call me if you’re considering and I’ll be 
happy to walk you through the process from start to finish. I can help with ideas for updates, 

upgrades, vendor recommendations or even cleaning up and junk removal. I’m here and 
ready to assist you in any way. Demand remains high amongst buyers and interest rates are 

moving up, causing many buyers to make their home purchase sooner than expected.  
Get started with me! Every advantage is yours when you do business with Long & Foster. 

Your Neighbor in Arlington Forest 

  

     As we move towards the end of the school year, we 
invite all community members to the Barcroft Elementary 
School Open House on Saturday, June 1 from 9 to 11 AM. 
This is a great opportunity for incoming students and fami-
lies, and all neighbors, to meet the school leadership and 
tour the school.
     We are looking forward to many exciting events over 
the next month. Most of all, we are thrilled to celebrate 
Ms. AB as Principal of the Year on May 14. Barcroft fourth 
graders will be performing at the Arlington School Board 
recognition event at Washington-Lee High School.
Additional upcoming activities include:

May 23:  Café Sazon fundraiser where 10% of sales 

between 4-8 PM will go to Barcroft PTA. Make sure to 

mention you are supporting Barcroft!

May 28:  Final PTA Meeting of the year at 6:30 PM

June 1:  Barcroft Open House from 9-11 AM

June 19:  Fifth Grade Promotion from 6:30-8 PM

July 18:  Kindergarten play date at 6 PM

July 28:  Kindergarten play date at 4 PM

August 7:  Barcroft’s First Day of School

     While you will receive this newsletter after Staff Ap-
preciation Week (May 6-10), it is always a great time to 
thank the amazing staff at all our neighborhood elemen-
tary schools. Please join us in saying THANK YOU to all who 
help our children learn and grow.  

Barcroft School News



Barrett School News
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     This is the last installment of Barrett Elementary news 
before the Arlington Forester takes its summer break. 
Don’t forget that you can continue to follow along with the 
Barrett faculty, staff, and PTA over the summer! On Twitter, 
search “#kwbpride” or find the PTA at @BPTAE in English 
and @BPTASP in Spanish. The PTA is also on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/barrettpta. 
     Here are some of the exciting things happening 
throughout the Barrett community this spring:
     On Spring Garden Workday, Barrett welcomed staff, 
students, parents, and Arlington Forest neighbors to help 
pull weeds and spread mulch. We appreciate everyone’s 
contributions to the beauty of Barrett! 
     The Barrett “On-Target Tigers” 5th grade team compet-
ed in a Math Dice competition, and two Barrett students 
were among the eight runners-up. In Math Dice, players 
roll two 12-sided target dice and multiply them to get a 
target number, then they roll three scoring dice and com-
bine these numbers using addition, subtraction, multiplica-
tion, division, or even powers to build an equation that is 
closest, or equal to, the target. Congratulations to Math 
Dice coach Ms. Tercero (5th grade teacher) and the team!
     The 4th grade took a field trip to Gunston Hall, the 
historic home of George Mason (just 25 miles from Bar-

rett), to learn about the lives of the people, both free and 
enslaved, who lived there. This is part of the 4th grade Vir-
ginia Studies curriculum. Visitors to Gunston Hall can see 
the kitchen yard, with a reconstructed kitchen, dairy, and 
laundry; the schoolhouse, including the tutor’s quarters; 
the burying ground; and the garden. 
     Barrett kindergarteners became junior explorers of 
Arlington Forest and surrounding homes when they set out 
on a walk to identify and sketch things that make the Bar-
rett neighborhood unique.
     Early May (after submission of this article but before 
distribution of the newsletter) features Teacher Apprecia-
tion Week, which includes catered meals for teachers, 
cards made by students, and recess coverage. Barrett 
families welcome this opportunity each year to show the 
teachers how much they are valued. In addition, Barrett 
students participate in walk/bike to school day. Walkers/
bikers will get fresh fruit snacks and can participate in an 
obstacle course on the blacktop. 
     Keep an eye out over the summer for news about rising 
Kindergartener play dates and more. Thank you as always 
for your support of the Barrett students, faculty, staff, and 
PTA. Have a great summer!

	

Spring	is	Here!	
	
Most	Arlington	Forest	kids	just	finished	up	with	spring	break.		We	were	
able	to	take	a	fun	family	trip	to	Charleston	and	Kiawah	Island,	South	
Carolina.		And	the	Forest	is	bursting	with	the	signs	of	spring! 
                                          

                     
	
Amazingly,	these	pictures	of	our	place	were	taken	just	a	few	days	
apart—spring	comes	fast.		Similarly,	the	real	estate	market	transitions	
to	a	very	busy	market	each	spring.		It’s	all	about	inventory	now,	as	I	see	
my	buyers	competing	with	10,	12,	or	more	offers.		For	help	in	this	busy	
spring	market,	feel	free	to	get	in	touch	anytime.	
	
	
	

										 						 			 	Member	Long	&	Foster	Executive	Club.	

Paul Cachion, MBA 
571-216-6802	

CachionHomes@gmail.com	
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These Arlington Forest youths are ready to help. To be 
added or deleted, e-mail newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 

Southside:
-- Colin Mashkuri: math tutoring, plant watering, dog 
walking, cjmashkuri@gmail.com, 703-302-5599
-- Ethan O’Mara: dog walking, pet sitting, snow shoveling, 
leaf raking, yard work, 571-699-5079
-- Andrew Rogers: yard work, dog walking, pet sitting, 
andrewmcyt@gmail.com, 703-892-0226
-- Caroline Rogers: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
carolinearogers@verizon.net, 703-892-0226

Greenbrier Section:
-- Donna Corina: babysitting (RC certified), dog walking, 
pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 703-248-8885
-- Atalie Dempsey: dog walking, pet sitting, babysitting, 
plant watering, mail collection, atalie.dempsey@
gmail.com, call/text 571-317-9216
-- Evan Dempsey: mail collection, leaf raking, snow shovel-
ing, babysitting, pet walking, pet sitting, plant watering, 
Evan.cw.dempsey@gmail.com, call/text 703-559-9690 
-- Shae Dempsey: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
plant watering, mail collection, snow shoveling, leaf 
raking, Shaelyn.dempsey@gmail.com, 703-350-7650
-- Ellis Early: dog walking, pet sitting, 202-339-1414
-- Anthony Lawson: yard work, pet sitting, dog walking, 
703-933-8880
-- Charlotte Lawson: leaf raking, pet sitting, dog walking, 
703-933-8880
-- Reid Messman: pet sitting, dog walking (references), 
703-469-1988
-- Shea Messman: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-469-1988
-- Alexandra Orli: babysitting (references), mother's 
helper, pet sitting, watering plants, call 703-528-5618
-- Carsten Schoer: snow shoveling, leaf raking, 
carstenschoer@gmail.com, call/text 703-209-0905
-- Leah Shvedova: babysitting (references), tutoring, pet 
sitting, watering plants, 571-426-6818
-- Ava Smialowicz: babysitting (RC certified), pet sitting, 
ava.smialowicz@hotmail.com, text 703-424-0895
-- Ben Sparks: pet feeding, dog walking, benchispas@
gmail.com
-- Emma Weaver: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-875-8185

Kids for Hire
Northside:
-- Daniel Brancati: yard work, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
babysitting, dog walking, pet sitting, daniel@bmbs.org, 
571-279-2710
-- Riittisha Choudhary: tutoring, babysitting (ages 4-12), 
yard work, riittishachoudhary@gmail.com
-- Ely Constantine: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
lawn mowing, cpconstantine@comcast.net, 703-841-9229
-- Casey Dinan: babysitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dog walking, chrisbettdinan@aol.com, 703-525-5763
-- Tyler Dinan: babysitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dog walking, chrisbettdinan@aol.com, 703-525-5763
-- Alex Eng: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Evan Eng: pet sitting, dog walking, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Jeremy Fagen: pet sitting (any animal), dog walking, 
plant watering, jdoxen11001@gmail.com, 703-200-2396
-- Leina Gabra: babysitting (ages 4-12), house sitting, 
leinagabra@gmail.com, 703-973-8914
-- Ethan Nissenson: lawn mowing, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, Enissenson@verizon.net, 703-201-0523
-- Sophie Stewart: mother's helper, pet sitting, 
sophiestewart4@gmail.com, 703-402-5494

electronic copies of 
this newsletter are

on the afca website:
www.arlingtonforestva.org



14

R & M 
CLEANING SERVICES
Reliable - Experienced - Good References
Flexible Scheduling - Reasonable Rates

We Bring Our Own Equipment

Call MARYEN or RAUL
703-321-5335

Free-in-home
Estimate --
Weekly/Bi-weekly/
Monthly or Occasionally --
Move-in or Move-out Office

Buy One
Get One $7 Off!
Get $7 off one Lunch or Dinner 

Entree when purchasing a  
Second Lunch or Dinner Entree

Of Equal or Greater Value 

Good Daily for 
Arlington Foresters
With This Coupon
For Dine-in Only

One Coupon per Party
Not Valid with Luncheon Specials, 

Soft Shell Crab and Crispy Flounder  
Menu, any Special of  

Maximum Discount $7 
Coupon expires September 15, 2019

We honor all Major Credit Cards

4819 1st Street North
Arlington, VA 22203

(Arlington Forest Shopping Center)

Tel: 703-522-1311
www.crystalThai.com

Dine-in   Pick-Up  Delivery

Fine Food
Fine Service

Fine Neighbors

www.etzhayim.net      703.979.4466      2920 Arlington Boulevard, Arlington, VA 22204

DAVEN! NOSH! DO A MITZVAH!
 at Congregation Etz Hayim in Arlington, Virginia

We offer a vibrant Religious School, a Preschool with 
part- and full-day options, social action activities, 
Israeli Folk Dancing, adult education classes, a 
Jewish-interest library, and much more!

Congregation Etz Hayim is a warm, inclusive, 
Conservative congregation that reveres and 
embraces the rich heritage of our Jewish traditions 
and teachings. As a modern, egalitarian community, 
we encourage diversity and freedom of expression, 
recognizing that each of us chooses our own path in 
Judaism.

Welcome home to Congregation 

Etz Hayim—you belong here.

Shabbat Services 

Fridays, 6:15 pm

Saturdays, 10:00 am

Weekly Minyanim 

Thursdays, 7:00 am 

Sundays, 9:30 am 
(on religious school 
days only)

Our Weekly & Holiday Services 
Are Open to All

    Help Neighborhood Schools
Link your Harris Teeter VIC cards to help your neighborhood and local schools that many of our children attend! It’s absolutely free to do!
Choose up to five different schools to link to, then hand this page to the customer service desk during your next visit to Harris Teeter. 

 
3906 - Barrett ES           4238 - Barcroft ES          4378 - ATS ES           5109 - Key ES           3954 - Kenmore MS

3905 - Thomas Jefferson MS     3917 - Washington Lee HS     4566 - Wakefield HS



Pre-K (Age 4 by Sept.30)  
through 8th grade

Affordable Tuition
Before and After School Program

Small Class Sizes
Many Extracurricular Activities

825 South Taylor Street
Arlington, VA 22204

703-892-4846
w w w. O S VA . O R G

New Forest Valet
Quality Cleaning Since 1967

Drycleaning - Laundry - Shoe Repair

Alterations - Draperies - Quilts

Specializing in Delicate

and Fancy Items

Arlington Forest Shopping Center

703-525-4354
7 to 7 Mon-Fri,  9-3 Sat

“Fussy Cleaning for 
Nice People”

Brick’s Pizza
8 Years of Great Pizza

703-243-6600
Cheese 12”- $10.49, 14”- $12.49

16”- 14.99
Each topping  $.99  $1.49  $1.99

On Tuesdays:
 Buy one pizza,

get one free
Arlington Forest Shopping Center

Hours: 11 am - Midnight M-F
Sat 11 am-1 am, Sun 11 am-11 pm

Individualized Care in 
Pet’s Own Home

Pet Transportation | Security Visits
House Sitting | Licensed & Bonded

703-207-9666
Arlington Forest references

Quality Work at a reasonable price!

Call today for a FREE estimate 
703-524-5252

A Forester-owned business
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Advertise Here: 
Eight times a year, this 

newsletter is hand-
delivered to 851 homes 

in Arlington Forest. 
Rates start at $25 per 

issue for an ad this size. 
For more info, e-mail 

John Naland at 
newsletter@

arlingtonforestva.org



Arlington Forest Community Yard Sale
May 18, 2019


